
Grego  starts  El  Dorado
supervisor campaign
By Kathryn Reed

Gerri Grego has all the paperwork filled out with the state
and is ready to start campaigning for a race voters won’t go
to the polls for until a year from now.

The South Lake Tahoe resident wants to be the next El Dorado
County supervisor who represents the basin in Placerville.

“While I enjoy and look for consensus, I don’t have to have
it. I am pretty independent,” Grego told Lake Tahoe News. “If
it’s possible for me to accomplish something, I will go for
it. There is more than one way to accomplish things.”

The 60-year-old served on the city’s Planning Commission from
March 2007 to February 2011. During that time the commission
tackled  the  city’s  General  Plan  and  medical  marijuana
ordinance before the City Council took up those issues.

Gerri Grego is vying to be
an  El  Dorado  County
supervisor. Photo/Provided

Grego worked on the General Plan before being appointed to the
commission. It was her work on the 56-acre project – which in
part  is  now  Lakeview  Commons  –  that  launched  her  civic
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involvement.

“I am one of those trouble-shooting people,” she said. “ I
will come up with things that need to be accomplished and come
up with different ways to accomplish that goal and work until
I get it done.”

Being an analytical thinker is one of the strong traits she
would bring to the full-time job, Grego said. “I have the
ability to cut through the junk.”

Supervisor Norma Santiago is being termed out after eight
years. The election will be in June 2014, with a run-off
between the top two vote getters that November if no one
receives more than 50 percent of the vote. Sue Novasel is the
other declared candidate.

Grego  is  also  part  of  the  Lake  Tahoe  Sustainability
Collaborative that was formed by the Tahoe Regional Planning
Agency.

“I certainly see the advantage to a sustainable community. It
is where the economy, environment and people work in harmony
to the benefit of all,” Grego said, adding that she would like
to bring that philosophy to the county level.

She is the city’s appointee to the El Dorado County Commission
on Aging.

The senior center is an area she wants to keep working on.
Grego was instrumental in getting the commission to write a
letter to the county saying it’s time for mental health to
find a place other than at the senior center to call home.

“I would like to explore the idea of the seniors being given
the deed of the property or the city. That would certainly
show support for seniors and the program,” she said.

Grego, who is married to former Councilman Bruce Grego, has
been the resort manager of the Beachcomber Inn for the last 15



years. Her boss knows if she is elected, a new manager will
need to be found.


